WILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

NEWSLETTER  2019

The ANNUAL MEETING of the council was held on 14th May where Cllr David
Bingham was re-elected as Chairman and Syd Webster as Vice

The ANNUAL PARISH MEETING was held on 25th March and was attended by 9 residents who gave their annual reports from the village organisations

    Grants this year have been given to the Village Hall &    Playing Field Committee’s, Willingham Friendship Club and to the church for the Christmas Lights

    All meeting agendas and minutes can be found on the notice board & website along with meeting dates and other council information 

    2 new village benches have been purchased for the  corner of High St/Gainsborough Rd and on the Grange Lane/High St corner

    LCC Wildlife Fund helped to purchase owl & bird boxes that have been placed around the village along with new Holly Hedge at the cemetery

Please contact the clerk regarding any Parish Council issue, full details can be found on the website -  http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Willingham/
YOUR COUNCILLORS:

David Bingham (Chair)          787448

 Quincy Connell                        788886                      

David Leak                                787813

Mike Row                                  788016

Dorothy Wain                          788332

Syd Webster  (Vice)                788788

Clerk: Mrs Lisa Brooks-Sleight

Email: willinghambystow.pc@sky.com
Willingham & District Relief in Sickness Charity

Covers the area of Willingham, Kexby, Upton, Heapham, Springthorpe &      Corringham It was set up to relieve and provide appropriate services to 

support those in need of benefit who reside in this area.

We have wheel chairs,  commodes, walking aides, toilet seat raisers and shower stools available for loan and we are able to help with the purchase of other medical needs.

The Charity can loan these items to other people that are  Patients at Willingham Surgery in the surrounding area. 

The Charity donates to each village every year, to hold a senior citizens party. 

A Chiropodist service is also available.

If you need help or further details, please contact the clerk Lisa Brooks-Sleight - 01427 788440 or Mrs Dorothy Wain - 01427 788332
Willingham Band

Willingham Band has been running since 1985. We are a Wind Band, and our musicians have a wide range of ages and abilities.  Our repertoire includes pop classics, jazz, and songs from musicals.  If you are a wind musician (or 

percussionist), please make yourselves known to us. (If you haven't an instrument, then we've probably got one for you!)  We rehearse at Willingham Village Hall from 7.30pm until 9pm on Fridays.   Please contact : HelgiGudmunson01427 788092 or Talbot Clark, 01522 394681
2019 Willingham-by-Stow Twinning Association 

The major event in 2018 was the hosting of 50 of our friends from Moyenneville and Postrelmov which was widely regarded as a success with totally positive feedback from our guests …. almost! 

A trip to Mablethorpe, a race night, food and refreshment completed with a disco. Punch & Judy, magic tricks and Wilko band.

Hosting is an expensive business but paying for it has not been the challenge faced in the past. Our fund-raising activities have been very successful, allowing us to give something back to the village in the form of the children’s Christmas party and to make gifts of £50 to all the other village groups. 

Twinning has 9 enthusiastic committee members with several 

villagers and remains strong in Willingham. However, if it is to continue it needs new people, individuals able and willing to take control and make things happen., please make contact if you wish to learn more.

Ray Didcock (787143 – rayjax7@live.co.uk)
Chairman – Willingham-by-Stow Twinning Association
Willingham Horticultural Society

The committee organises a show which is held on the last Saturday of September each year in the Village Hall.  As well as classes for fruit and vegetables, flowers and floral art, there are classes for baking, preserves, art, handicrafts and photography.  There are also many classes for children.  The show is very well supported by the villagers.  The committee, which meets three times a year and has a busy show weekend, would warmly  

welcome more members.  

Tel secretary, Sue Faull on 788092  

For more info about this year’s  classes, see the village website – www.willinghambystow.co.uk
The Bell Ringers

St Helen’s has a very fine ring of 6 bells.  The ringers practise on Wednesday evenings between 1930 and 2100.  There is a beginners’ practice for an hour before the normal practice.  We also ring before the Sunday Service for half an hour and at various other times for notable occasions.  We are currently in need of more bell ringers and would love to welcome you to take up this fascinating hobby and help to continue this heritage art form.  You don’t need to be musical, just reasonably fit and aged between 10 and 80.  

Tel Sue Faull 788092

BEST KEPT GARDEN COMPETITION

to be judged from the roadside end of July/beginning August. Prize to be awarded at Horticultural Show Saturday  28th  September 2019
	 GAINSBOROUGH RURAL SOUTH
Neighbourhood Policing Team

	


PCSO Glenn Patchett and PCSO Melanie Goodwill are your local Police Community Officers.  This newsletter is to keep you updated on the issues being tackled by your neighbourhood policing officers

￼                                                 ￼
PCSO Melanie Goodwill                    PCSO Glenn Patchett

Hello all,

Parking continues to be a problem force wide, in Willingham By Stow it has always been difficult down the High Street with vehicles parking on both sides, don’t block the pavements, please be considerate, could an emergency vehicle get through? If not park where it is not causing any obstruction, WALK  leave your vehicle further away its better for you! Parking – do not park facing the traffic flow. why would you do this? It makes your insurance void if someone hits your car 

after dark.

Contact us – 101 is the number to call your local police, to 

report less urgent crime and for general police enquiries.

Email :gainsboroughruralsouth.npt@lincs.pn.police.uk    For more information on crime statistics, news and performance visit www.lincs.police,uk  (enter your postcode)

Willingham Winter Festival

Representatives from numerous village groups and associations met at the Half Moon public house on 3rd of April to align the 

various village events during the Willingham’s first ever Winter Festival.

The Festival will comprise of several seasonal events, starting on the 15th & 16th November with the village panto ‘The 12 days of Christmas’ through to a midnight service at St Helens church on 24th December.

The events throughout November and December will include church services, activities at the pub, carol singing, Christmas Fayre on 23rd of November in St Helens Church and Village Hall, Playing Field charity auction, children’s Christmas party, St Helens nativity play, Christmas quiz and musical celebrations. These events along with exploring village competitions such as Christmas Lights and a Christmas Scarecrow, will be discussed at the next meeting on June 23rd at 07:30pm at the Half Moon public house.

It is planned that the programme of events will be delivered at the same time as the November Parish magazine to every household in the village, as well as appearing on posters around the village and on the village website and Facebook pages.

THANK YOU

- to the resident  who  maintains the planter on the corner of    High St/Grange Lane

- the residents who  regularly litter pick around the  village                                                         

- the residents who  cut the grass  –footpaths/verges around the  village

It is very much appreciated

LCC now have an online Fault Reporting Service for any highways issues (streetlights/road signs/pot holes/manhole covers) , Noise Nuisances & Reporting Concerns. You can report these issues by going to the following website - 

https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/home/report/
SCARECROW  COMPETITION

Create your own scarecrow with 

the theme:

Celebrating D.DAY 75YEARS 

Use your imagination and make 

your creations!

Judging will take place on the weekend of 21st/22nd September with prizes being awarded at the Horticultural Show 28th September 2019 

Gift Vouchers for 1st,2nd & 3rd
DOGS
Thank you to the majority of responsible dog owners around the village who clean up after their dogs but we still have a few who think it’s ok to leave their dog mess on the footpaths/public areas this is a health hazard! 

BAG IT! – BIN IT!  

We have dog bins placed around the village for your use - PLEASE USE THEM!!       

NOT THE TREES!

If you have seen someone fail to clear up after their dog, know them, and are willing to give us a statement, then please report the incident on 01427 676676 or online 

at https://west-lindsey-self.achieveservice.com/

West Lindsey District Council have an online self-service site for information regarding bin collection/fly tipping/litter problems/council tax/planning/anti-social behaviour –

https://west-lindsey-self.achieveservice.com/

WI

October 2019 see us celebrating 85 years of the WI in Willingham, we continue to meet on the first Thursday of each month at 7.30pm in the village hall. We plan a programme to include speakers, outings to places of interest and workshops and classes. Members join events with groups of local WIs, the local federation and the national federations college 'Denman' in Oxfordshire.

Denman is a residential college holding hundreds of courses each year, or members can drop in for afternoon tea and a tour of the house and grounds.

Locally the Trentside group to which Willingham belong hold 

regular 'group' meetings, including a summer' tea cake and craft afternoon' and Christmas carol service and summer and autumn meetings. There is a group choir which several of our members have joined, and they hold regular concerts and practice on a 

Monday afternoon.

Our local federation office is based in Horncastle and has a spacious room which is used for meetings and craft sessions. You are welcome to come to our meetings as a visitor, 

the cost is £4 which goes towards the speaker and refreshments.

Ann Cragg
New District Councillor to the ward of Stow

Having been invited to submit a few words for your latest newsletter, I thought this would be a good opportunity to offer a little bit of an introduction of myself.   I have lived and worked within the West Lindsey District area for over 40 years; my parents moved the family to Torksey when I was just 9 years of age from Gloucestershire.  I grew up helping my family establish a     business here.  School holidays very much focused around ‘helping out’.  Be that answering the phone, taking messages or running errands.  

I attended schools at Marton, and Lincoln then headed off to university in Nottingham.  After a period of time running my own business, I returned to the family home to work within the family business, The Elms Retirement Village in Torksey, a    residential community for people over 50.  New to the role of District Councillor, I very much look forward to deepening my knowledge of the local community and supporting you wherever I can. Cllr Tracey Coulson
Willingham by Stow Friendship Club 

meets on alternate Wednesday afternoons in the Village Hall. We are open to any age but mainly for the older residents . We have speakers, socials and outings,  New members have joined this year from Gainsborough, Gate Burton, Sturton and Torksey. At the meetings we all bring a raffle prize and take one back again and have a cup of tea & biscuit . If it’s someone’s special birthday, we may have cake as well. It costs £5 to join and then £1 each meeting.  We don’t meet in July or August and start again on September 4th at 2.30pm. 

Everyone is welcome to come and see if they would like to join us,

For more information please ring Dorothy Wain on 01427 788332 
Anyone New to the Village??   

We have a Welcome to Willingham letter

with all the information you will need to

help you settle in – please contact 

Dorothy Wain  on 788332
LINCS & NOTTS AIR AMBULANCE, SAVING LIVES EVERDAY

RIDE TO SAVE LIVES - 22nd  SEPTEMBER

Dear Supporters,

Thank you so much for your support last year in our charity ride out; Ride to Save Lives. 

This is our 4th year and the event grows in popularity each year. For bikers of all ages, it’s a fantastic event and we invite you to join us, taking bikers across the charities home counties of    Lincolnshire and Nottinghamshire on the 22nd September 2019.

The route is planned so that it passes through your parish, it would be great to gather some local support when the bikers pass through. We start at 11am at Newark Showground and will pass through on a circular route before heading back to the Showground for some refreshments.

Sign up today visit—ambucopter.org.uk

Email: ride@ambucopter.org.uk              £12.50 per bike
Environment Agency 

To report any bad odours please ring the freephone incident number  0800 807060

Willingham Table Tennis

Willingham Table Tennis is proud to announce that it will be open for the new season. 

Club nights are every Wednesday evening in Willingham Village Hall, starting September 11th.

The Junior group runs from 7 to 8 pm and Adults from 8 to 10 pm.

We are always looking for new members and all abilities are 

welcome, especially newcomers, so please come and join us for a friendly game, refreshments and banter. 

Contact details are:

Sam Hunt 07947 447292 (Adult group)

Kev Birkett 07768 998179 (Junior Group)

Also, anyone interested in playing in the Willingham team in the local Gainsborough League please contact Kev.
Village Hall

The Village Hall Committee continues to maintain and improve the facilities at our Village Hall whilst promoting use of the Hall by local organisations and private individuals and organising fun events for the community. Our next event is the Beach Party on Saturday 10th August. This is a family event starting at 5pm with children's and family games, a barbecue and music for dancing. £10 for an adult ticket which includes an assortment of barbecued meats and veggie options, salads and sweet trolley. Under 12s tickets are £4 including a hot dog/burger with salads, a drink and ice cream. Under 4s go free. Bring your own drinks.
On 12th October we will be organising a Table top sale from 10am with refreshments and cake stall. For more details or tickets for the Beach party ring Rebecca on 07960101199 or Carol on 788788."

Playing Field Committee

I have taken on the role of Chairman temporarily until our AGM next January.

It has been a good year for the playing field committee, 

particularly the addition of the outdoor gym and children’s agility trail.

We would like more villagers to get involved on the committee so please contact me if interested.

Ray Didcock      rayjax7@live.co.uk
WILLINGHAM WEBSITE
 The site contains a lot of information about the village and is happy to display events in Willingham to help promotion.
If you didn’t receive a copy of the Millennium Booklet which outlines the history of our village, it can be downloaded from the website

You’ll find contact information for most organisations and details of the Annual Horticultural Show categories.

You can find that and other information at www.willinghambystow.co.uk
Use the contacts section to post news of events.

Are you on Facebook?

The village Facebook page “Willingham is wonderful” is the fastest way to
keep abreast of what’s on in Willingham. Put it on your smart phone and read about local news and events as they’re announced
1st Willingham Scout Group.

This year marks our 50th Year of Scouting in our village here at Willingham and this has been down to many local and not so local volunteers who have given up their time to provide the opportunity for young people locally to enjoy adventures and to develop their Skill for Life. We are pleased to report Scouting is very strong in Willingham and we now have about 45 young people scouting and 11 Leaders. Over the past years we had 14 young people achieve their Queen Scout Award and Gold Duke of Edinburgh Award with presentations at the Palace and Windsor Castle.; with one more to achieve this year and a few well on the way. Both Beavers and Cubs are also doing really well.

We have also an Explorer Scout selected to go to the European  jamboree in Poland next year.

At the end of June, we are holding our Family Camp as that is a  value, we hold being a scouting family and support each other.  Beavers in July have a day on boats; sailing, canoeing, bell boating and model boat building; all skills for life.

Why not join the Adventure:

Meetings at the Village Hall

Mondays Beavers 6pm to 7.15pm

Tuesdays Cubs 6.30pm to 7.45pm

Tuesdays Scouts 7.50pm to 9.15pm
	Willingham Parish Council Final Accounts as at 31/03/19
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Summary of Receipts and Payments
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts
	£
	
	Payments
	£

	Precept
	10,000.00
	
	General Admin
	4,608.82

	Grass Cutting Agreement
	52.84
	
	Grounds Maintenance
	2,505.00

	VAT return
	885.40
	
	S137
	3,430.00

	Interest
	4.00
	
	VAT
	297.12

	Cemetery revenue
	1,820.00
	
	Property Maintenance
	1,921.08

	Parish Field Rent
	111.00
	
	
	

	Grants
	500.00
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	13,373.24
	
	
	12,762.02

	
	
	
	
	

	Account Reconcilation
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Opening Balance 31/03/18
	
	
	
	

	Account 90765678
	
	
	
	4,408.03

	Account 20183679
	
	
	
	2,004.68

	Sub Total
	
	
	
	6,412.71

	
	
	
	
	

	Add receipts
	
	
	
	13,373.24

	Deduct Payments
	
	
	
	12,762.02

	Closing balance 31/03/19
	
	
	
	7,023.93

	
	
	
	
	

	Bank Accounts
	
	
	
	

	Account 90765678
	
	
	
	5,414.25

	Account 20183679
	
	
	
	2,008.68

	Unpresented cheques
	
	
	
	399.00

	Closing balance 31/03/19
	
	
	
	7,023.93

	
	
	
	
	

	The balance corresponds with bank statement as at 31st March 2019
	
	
	
	


